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During every fire drill in the printing industry, the possible auto-ignition of cleaning cloths soaked 
with highly unsaturated fatty acids of linseed oil is mentioned ... 

As precaution measure against a possible auto-ignition, over 25 years ago the German 
Berufsgenossenschaft has determined the iodine number of offset cleaning agents to a maxi-
mum value of 20. The iodine number is needed for the characterization of oils and fats regard-
ing the number of unsaturated compounds (oxidation potential) and gives information, among 
others, whether an oil tends to become rancid or to recinify or to build a film. The iodine number 
only indicates the total number of unsaturated compounds of an oil or fat, but not their type or 
characteristics. Therefore, it is not possible to evaluate only by the iodine number the disposi-
tion to auto-ignition of cleaning cloths soaked with cleaning agents. 
 

This means that for many years, the maximum allowed iodine number has excluded a lot of well 
cleaning oils on vegetable basis from being used in offset cleaning agents. 
Following many preliminary discussions, a group of experts held a meeting on 06 August 2013 
about this topic at the premises of the Berufsgenossenschaft in Wiesbaden, Germany. The 
VEGRA company also attended this meeting, during which the Berufsgenossenschaft deter-
mined as follows:  
For web offset, cleaning agents with an iodine number above 20 are approved, provided that 
they contain max. 10% linolenic acid.  

Before a cleaning agent can be added to the approval lists of the printing press manufacturers, 
a number of further criteria still have to be observed: sufficient corrosion protection against 
steel, nickel and non-ferrous metals as well as resistance to rubber and plastic. Besides, the 
paint of the printing press itself must not be attacked by the cleaning agent. The safety regula-
tions regarding explosion protection for hot air dryers are to be observed, as well. 

In the VEGRA delivery program we also offer cleaning agents which take advantage of the high 
cleaning efficiency of unsaturated vegetable oils. Below please find a selection of such VEGRA 
Rapid Washes indicating their content of linolenic acid (C18:3, i.e. fatty acid with a chain length 
of 18 C atoms with three conjugated C=C double bonds): 

 
VEGRA Rapid Washes 

% by weight of 
linolenic acid in 
cleaning agent  

Max. allowed % by 
weight of linolenic acid      
in cleaning agent  

Rapid Wash 220 063  0 %  

 
 

 

    10 % 

Rapid Wash 220 063 Magic 65, Microemulsion  0 % 

Rapid Wash 220 212  0 % 

Rapid Wash 220 212 Magic 100, Microem., VOC-free  0 % 

Rapid Wash 220 221  approx. 5 % 

Rapid Wash 220 221 Magic, Microemulsion  0 % 

Rapid Wash 220 300  approx. 3 % 

Rapid Wash E 927-101 approx. 0,2 % 

All of these VEGRA Rapid Washes also comply with the new requirements of the 
Berufsgenossenschaft regarding auto-ignition. 


